
  

 

"One who is engaged with the needs of the community is likened to one 

who engages in the words of Torah-both are meritorious and bring 

blessing."   
            --Jerusalem Talmud 

 

 

There is not a facet of CJC's life that Del Stanfield has missed.  From 

board member to committee member (cultural arts, green team, film 

series, to name a few) she is a staunch choir member and co-chair of 

CJC's adult education committee. She is on the set-up committee for 

Friday night services and has played an integral role in supporting 

CJC initiatives. Del has been at the heart of the congregation from the 

inception of her membership.  She is a wonderful resource, hard 

worker, and true friend.  Thanks, Del! 

  

Steve Zurier has been making music for most of his life.  Fortunately 

for us, he is making and leading music at CJC!  He joined the Klezmer 

band under Mike Kushner's leadership, and became the band 

leader.  His humor, guidance, and menscheskeit have helped produce 

a terrific group of musicians who play in great harmony.  Steve's 

willingness to say yes and to volunteer the band are so 

appreciated.  Thanks, Steve! 
 

 

          
 

 

 


